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20th September 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are well, and your child is enjoying the start of the new school year. 

Over the past week, you may have seen some news relating to Ormiston Academies Trust’s approach to mobile phones in schools. I am writing today to share some further information on this and to clarify Cliff Park’s current position and direction the Trust is taking.  

As you will no doubt be aware, mobile phones are increasingly being used by students both when at school and at home. However, a significant amount of research, including guidance from the Department for Education, clearly shows the negative impact this can have on student learning, behaviour, and wellbeing. 

We all have a duty to create a learning environment which is calm, safe and free from distraction so all students, whatever their background, can learn and thrive. As such, moving forward it is the intention of Cliff Park to take steps to become completely smartphone-free later this term. 

With this in mind, I would like to commence a consultation with you as parents and carers on introducing ‘Focus Smart Phone Pouches’ at Cliff Park.

What are ‘Focus Smart Phone Pouches?

The Focus Pouch is a durable protective mobile phone pouch which would be purchased for all students in the first instance. The pouch locks closed with a tamper proof magnetic locking mechanism. When the pouch is closed, it encases the child’s smart phone and any other smart devices inside the pouch and restricts the child’s access to them throughout the school day. The child keeps the focus pouch with them for the duration of the school day in their pocket or school bag. For those students who use their mobile phone for medical purposes e.g. automated measuring of blood sugar levels, a Velcro locking mechanism is available.

As the child leaves the school site they are able to tap the Focus Pouch on an unlocking station, releasing the magnet and providing the child access to their smart phone and other devices.  

We want to hear what you and your child think. Would you please take a moment to complete the linked consultation questionnaire before Friday 27th September 2024. Furthermore, I would like to invite parents and carers to attend an online Parent Forum on Wednesday 25th September at 6.00pm where the pouches will be demonstrated.

Link to consultation questionnaire: Link to Parent Consultation
Link to Parent Forum: Link to Parent Forum

Parents will be updated throughout this consultation process and any changes in our current mobile phone policy will be communicated in advance of implementation. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support as we strive to create an excellent learning environment for every student, every lesson at Cliff Park.
Yours faithfully,
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Harry French
Principal.
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